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NATIONAL POLLUTANT DISCHARGE ELIMINATION SYSTEM (NPDES)

1200Z PERMIT COMPLIANCE
What is the 1200Z Permit?
It is a National Pollutant Discharge 
Elimination System (NPDES) Stormwater 
Discharge Permit issued by the 
Department of Environmental Quality 
(DEQ) to industrial facilities that may 
discharge industrial stormwater to surface 
waters. This permit has specific procedures 
to prevent pollutants from industrial 
activities from leaving the site. A copy of 
the permit can be found at http://www.
oregon.gov/deq/wq/wqpermits/pages/
stormwater-industrial.aspx.

How to Use this Permit
The permit holder for the Salem Municipal 
Airport 1200Z permit is the City of Salem. 
While the City of Salem is responsible for 
sampling and reporting for the permit, each tenant is responsible for being aware of the permit 
requirements, maintaining a clean site, and preventing any pollutants from making contact with 
stormwater or reaching the creek.

Employee Training
•	 Follow all employee education and training requirements on pages 11 and 12 of the permit, 

including annual training of all employees, and training of any new employees within 30 days 
of hire. Contact City of Salem for assistance with training needs and documentation.

•	 Upon new hire, have employee(s) visit the 1200Z Permit training website, read the 1200Z Fact 
Sheets, and complete the training quiz.

•	 Report all new hires, as well as annual training records, to the City of Salem at  
1200Z@cityofsalem.net.

https://www.cityofsalem.net/Pages/1200Z-permit-training-resources.aspx


To receive a Good Housekeeping poster for your business, or additional  
training materials, contact City of Salem’s Clean Streams Outreach Team

503-588-6311 or 1200Z@cityofsalem.net
1410 20th Street SE, Building 2 | Salem, OR  97302

How to Stay in Compliance
•	 Create and follow a Spill Prevention and Response plan for your site in accordance 

with guidelines in the permit.

•	 Inspect your spill kit monthly to make sure it has all necessary materials, that all 
materials are still in good condition, and that the kit is easily accessible.

•	 Report any spills or concerns to the City’s 24-hour Dispatch at 503-588-6311.

•	 Inform the City of any significant or hazardous materials you are using, such as fuels, 
cleaners, etc.

•	 Follow all Narrative Technology-Based Effluent Limitations (TBELs). For more 
information, see the TBEL Fact Sheet.

•	 Practice good housekeeping, implement best management practices (BMPs), and 
follow information provided on NPDES 1200Z Fact Sheets and other educational 
materials provided by the City.

•	 If you make changes to your site that will affect stormwater, or if you update your 
spill response plan, please inform the City by calling 503-588-6311 or emailing 1200Z@
cityofsalem.net. 

•	 Failure to stay in compliance will be met with action from the City of Salem, 
including, but not limited to, receiving a noncompliance letter and an in-person 
meeting between City staff and tenant. The City is here to assist you, so please 
contact us if you have any questions.


